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Ballarat and District  
Early Holden Car Club 

Incorporated 2000 
 

Address All Correspondence To 
The Secretary 

P.O.Box 184, Howitt St Post Office, 
Wendouree, Victoria, 3355 

 
Www.bdehcc.com 

 
CLUB MEETINGS 

Meetings are held on the first Tuesday 
of each month, except January, at the 
Clubrooms, Ballarat Airport, Airport 

Access Road, Wendouree.  
(off Learmonth Road)  

at 7:30pm. 
Visitors are most welcome. 

 
MEMBERSHIP 

Annual Fees: Single Membership $30 
Family Membership $50 

Monthly Posted Newsletters $5.00 
New Membership Application Fee $15 

 

COMMITTEE 
President—Jim Hare 

53 44 8428   0419 387 384 
 

Vice President—Justin Mitchell    
0403 944 488 

 
Secretary—Megan Dickson 

 
 

Treasurer—Doug Reid 
53 35 7922   0439 086 364 

 
Run Coordinator—Rob Whitten 

0448 160 951 
Max Moore—Assistant  

0448 160 954 
 

Club Permits Officer—Scott Campbell 
53 349 440   0419 106 264 

Merchandising—Sharelle Dickson 
53689498     0411 837 506 

Megan—Assistant 
A.E.H.F. Delegate—Anne Turner  

53 44 9290   0429 449 290 
Clubrooms Officer—Paul Irvin 
53 35 8680   0419 524 607 
Club Library—Steve Currie 
53 67 8499   0409 023 043 

Catering Officers 
Peter Skrypko   0418 508 750 

Jeff Dickson 0411 837 506 
Rebecca Anson 0408 259 784 

Chris Walter 0407 262 572 
Barman—Rob Whitten 

0448 160 951 

 
 

General Committee 
John Preston 0438 548 454 
Max Moore 0430 830 885 
Jeff Dickson 0411 837 506 

Theo Goosens 0431 212 346 
Greg King   0419 878 059 

Andrew French 0417 126 795 
 

Sergeant At Arms - Peter Nikkelson 

 
 
 

LIFE MEMBERS 
Scott Campbell 

Doug Reid 
Anne Turner 

Randall Lourey 
 

 
 
 

TOP CLUBMAN 
2004-05 Scott Campbell 
2005-06 Peter Waterson 

2006-07 Paul Irvin / Jason Barby 
2007-08 Greg King 

2008-09 Anne Turner / Rob Whitten 
2009-10 Peter Skrypko 

2010-11 Jim Hare 
2011-2012 Craig Loveridge 

2012-13 Jeff Dickson 
2013-14 Justin Mitchell 

 

 
 



Contact: Sandra Campbell 
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Events Calendar 
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AUGUST   
4  Club Meeting / AGM 

7-9  Greazefest—Sandown Racecourse 

8  Winton Festival of Speed 

9  Cobram Swap Meet 
11  GM Day Meeting 
15  FE-FC Holden Car Club Annual Auction 
16  Club Run—Bendigo All Holden Day 

18  Pub Night—Brown Hill Hotel 

23  Pakenham Swap Meet 
26  Mid Week Cruise—Red Dog Run 
30  Hamilton Swap Meet 
30  Gold Rush—Mini Golf—Pizza night 

   
SEPTEMBER   

1  Club Meeting 
5-6  Mechanica 2 

6  Mancave Market—Rosedale 

8  GM Day Meeting 
12  American Iron and Transport Display 
12  Club Event—Presentation Night 
13  Cars and Coffee—Ballarat 
13  Shepparton Swap Meet 

13  AOMC American Motoring Show—Flemington 
15  Pub Night—Robin Hood Hotel 

19-20  Shannon's Nationals—Phillip Island 
19  Gippsland 48-84 Club visit to Ballarat 
20  Club Run—Metcalfe Tractor Pull & Holden Car Club Display 
27  11th National Chevrolet Convention—Echuca 

27  Wallan Swap Meet 

27  Club Run—Bay to Birdwood 
30  Mid Week Cruise—Red Dog Run 

   

   





President’s Report 
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on our social calendar.  For the purpose of ca-
tering, accurate numbers are required so please 
indicate your intention to attend early so we can 
get this part of the night organised. 
 
There are now only 3 general meetings remain-
ing before this years All GM Day.  Please make 
sure you speak to Justin or one of the team 
leaders and advise of your availability to sup-
port our major fundraising event.  GM merchan-
dise bundles have been finalised and polo tops 
are due soon for those who pre-ordered.  See 
Sharelle for the costs on these package deals 
that offer a nice saving for members who get in 
early.  Volunteers are required for admissions, 
catering, parking, judging and in other areas so 
please put your name forward. 
 
In closing I would like to sincerely thank all 
members of the hard working committee for 
their support over the past 12 months.  It has 
been a pleasure to work with you all to further 
enhance this wonderful club.  We don’t always 
agree and debate is enthusiastic at times, but I 
feel the club is well positioned for the coming 
years and the challenges that may arise.  There 
is still work to do with the focus turning to im-
proving the structural integrity of our clubrooms 
earmarked as one of the next projects I would 
like to undertake.  Should I not be re-elected at 
the AGM, please accept my thanks and grati-
tude. 
 
Good luck to all those nominated at the AGM. 
 
That’s all from me.  Stay WARM, safe and en-
joy all our club has to offer. 
Cheers, 
Jim. 

Hello to all members and their families, 
 
I’ve had enough of this cold weather! 
 
But the rain and cold stayed away just long 
enough for some members to enjoy a wonder-
ful Xmas in July run.  Travelling to Wallace pub 
via Daylesford might sound to some like we let 
Doug plan the trip but the opportunity to drive 
down roads previously untraveled is what club 
runs are all about.  Well done to Rob and the 
Dickson's (and anybody else who assisted) for 
organising a terrific day culminating in a really 
magnificent lunch and a few cold ‘froffies’.  See 
report elsewhere in newsletter. 
 
This month’s meeting is our AGM highlighting 
two important things.  Firstly, all committee po-
sitions will be vacated tonight.  Incumbents are 
invited to be re-nominated and it would be great 
to see some fresh faces and ideas on the com-
mittee so please give this some thought during 
the general meeting which will take place im-
mediately prior to the AGM. 
 
Secondly, all unpaid memberships are now 
considered nonfinancial.  This will have an im-
pact on your voting rights and your club permit 
plates.  Memberships have not risen in this club 
since I joined many years ago.  At the most re-
cent committee meeting our P&L statement 
showed that, if not for several fundraising ef-
forts, the club operated at a loss.  Please see 
Doug at this meeting to ensure the club re-
mains both viable and affordable for all. 
 
I am happy to report that plans for this year’s 
club presentation night are progressing ex-
tremely well with some terrific ideas put for-
ward at the most recent committee meeting.  
With a change of night, fresh meal options, 
great theme and no cost, we are hopeful that 
club members will support this significant event 



Sponsor 
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G 'day All 
 
Just an update, if you haven’t realized the scheme 
has changed, following are a list of changes. 
 
The main changes are: 
- RWC will be mandatory for all new per-
mits (not renewals) for vehicles built after 
1948 (club safety inspection remains an op-
tion for vehicles built before 1949) 
  - Clubs will be required to hold dated 

photographs of all vehicles applying for a new 

permit 

  - For modified vehicles new guidelines 

(VSI 33) will describe permitted modifications 

not requiring engineer certification for three 

pre-1969 age categories.  Otherwise 

VSI 8 describes permitted modifications. Vehi-

cles modified beyond VSI 33 and/or VSI 8 will 

require inspection by VicRoads certified engi-

neers 

  Vehicles modified beyond VSI 33 and/or VSI 

8 will be issued with a new club permit plate 

type with numerals followed by  “M” (as dis-

tinct from the “H” suffix) 

Club Permit Report 
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Finally we have had some minor success (I hope 
this was the case) with VicRoads, and have three 
cars on the scheme with M Plates. 
 
We have developed a checklist and declaration for 
all new members going onto the club permit 
scheme, which should be pretty straight forward to 
follow. 
 
For me to sign your application, you must provide 
me with dated photographs of your vehicle. These 
photos must be time stamped, and I have been told 
nothing else is acceptable. For those with an Iphone 
or similar, you can download a free app for time 
stamped photos. Otherwise you will have to bring 
the vehicle to me, so I can photograph it for you. 
 
Dated photographs must include images of the 
front, drivers side, rear, driving position (side on 
with drivers door open), and where possible, any 
identifiers such as chassis number and engine 
number. 
 
Well that’s about it from me. 
 
 
Regards 
 
Scott Campbell  



 SOCIAL—BROWN HILL HOTEL 
 

WHAT: Meal and Drinks 
 

WHERE:  385 Humffray Street North, Ballarat 
 

WHEN:  Tuesday 18th August starting at 6.30pm   
 
 

Please let Rob Whitten know on 0448 160 951 the numbers of adults and children 

COFFEE N CRUISE (RED DOG RUN) 
 

WHAT: Coffee and Cruise 
 

WHERE:  Meet at McDonalds Bakery Hill 
 

WHEN:  9:30-10:00  Wednesday 26th August 
 

Please let Rob Whitten know on 0448 160 951 

AUGUST CLUB RUN—BENDIGO ALL HOLDEN DAY 
 

WHAT: All Holden Day at Bendigo Showground's 
 

WHERE:  Leaving the clubrooms at 8:00am 
 

WHEN:  Sunday 16th August 
 
 

Please let Rob Whitten know on 0448 160 951 

Upcoming Runs 
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 SOCIAL—PRESENTAION NIGHT / Rock and Roll Night 
 

WHAT: Meal and Drinks at the Clubrooms 
 

COST: NIL includes Dinner, Entertainment, Presentations etc 
 

WHEN:  Saturday 12th September starting at 6.30pm   
 
 

Please let Rob Whitten know on 0448 160 951 the numbers of adults and children 

CARS N COFFEE 
 

WHAT: Cars n Coffee is back for another season 
 

WHERE: Sovereign Hill Car park 
 

WHEN:  from 7:30am 
 

See flyer elsewhere in the newsletter 

AUGUST CLUB RUN—GOLDRUSH MINI GOLF AND PIZZA NIGHT 
 

WHAT: Mini Golf at Gold Rush and back to the clubrooms for Pizza 
 

WHERE:  Meet at Goldrush at 2:00pm 
Or 

Clubrooms at 4:30pm 
 

WHEN:  Sunday 30th August 
Please let Rob Whitten know on 0448 160 951 

Upcoming Runs 
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Club’s New Sponsors for 2015−2016 



Bits and Pieces 
WEBSITE – www.bdehcc.com 
Thank you to Adam Ryan and Scott for setting up our 
club website. It looks great with great colour and 
graphics. It has a calendar of events, a forum for mem-
bers to communicate on and will have a copy of the 
newsletter on there each month. This is a great club 
asset please support the club and use this website. 
 
GJ Gardner Homes – Ballarat 
Thank you to Karen and Rob McMaster who have 
kindly offered all members a bonus of 0.01% of the 
price of a new home for anyone that they refer to them 
and then obviously those people then sign up and build 
a new home through GJ Gardner Homes Ballarat. This 
is a great offer so if you can refer anyone interested in 
building a new home with GJ Gardner Homes then 
please do so. 
 
Ballarat Breakfast Club- Krooze In Café Mt Helen 
In association with the Central Highlands Jaguar Regis-
ter – from 9.00am to 11.00am. Bring your Holden, 
have a coffee or breakfast and chat to fellow motoring 
enthusiasts. This is a great venue with lots of very in-
teresting memorabilia to look at and discuss as we all 
had some of these things way back when. So if you are 
looking for something to do on the 4th Sunday of the 
month then go along for a look at some nice vehicles, a 
coffee and a chat and or brekky. I can recommend the 
bacon and egg muffins as being pretty good. Pretty 
good coffee they serve too. 
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Club Members Holden Photos 
Don’t forget to bring along a photo of your Holden (s) 
for our club members notice board. There are plenty of 
new members and new club cars that are featured on 
our members notice board. 
 
Club Badges 
We have a new supply of club badges with great new 
art work which look really good, so get in and get some 
to put on your club clothing and caps etc. We will be 
selling them for $5.00 each or 2 for $10.00. 
 
Club Shirts 
We have a new supply of cotton shirts which will be a 
bit cooler on the warmer days than the polo shirts - 
$50.00 each. 
 
 



Rob Skrypko’s 
PAINTWORKS 

 
Shed 4 Beaumont Drive 

Delacombe    3356 
PH: 0438 343755 

 
 

ROBERT SKRYPKO—0438 343 755 
 
 

For Paint & Panel work 
Earlie’s a speciality 

Touch-ups to Complete Resto’s 
No Job too Big or Small 

Sponsor 
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Automotive specialist 

 Trade qualified  
 Free quotes  
 Lockouts: Home and Car  
 Automotive locks: Repair/ Re-

place  
 Replacement Holden Commo-

dore ignitions 
 Lost keys– Resets onsite 
 And a whole lot more 
 
 
  

Phone Jared on : 0437462601 



CLUB RUN -CHRISTMAS IN JULY 2015. 
 
A very cold start with everything frozen at Smythes-
dale ,so no shower before I left home--sorry about 
that, but it was sunny when we met at the Club-
rooms. 
 
Nine cars headed off to the Daylesford Railway Mar-
ket where we spent an hour or so having a look 
around. I think Coffee was the best seller. 
 
We met back at the cars and I decided, Max could 
lead the way back to the Wallace Hotel, and we were 
glad he knew the way but I think I had a few 
doubts along the way. 
 
We met up with other members at the Hotel and we 
had a lovely smaller room to ourselves.  The Christ-
mas Lunch was very nice and plenty of it.  
 

Club Run − Xmas in July 
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A few door prizes and a few small bags of lollies 
was enjoyed by the kids and some slightly older. 
 
A very enjoyable day , the venue was good and the 
staff were friendly. 
   
Thanks to Jeff for doing the groundwork with the 
Wallace Hotel. 
   
Attendees- Max, Craig, Judy, Irvins, Mitchells, 
Baums, Hares, Dickson families, and Walters and I 
had Leigh and Roshelle and Jaxon as passengers , 
and we met Neil ,the Wilmot's and Campbell family 
at the hotel. 
            
Rob W 



 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

M & J AUTOMOTIVE UPHOLSTERY 
 

QUALIFIED TRADESMAN 
 

COVERING ALL ASPECTS OF THE INDUSTRY 
 

NO JOB TOO SMALL 
 

AFFORDABLE RATES 
SERVICE & QUALITY ASSURED 

 
PHONE: MICHAEL FREEMAN 5331 2110 or 0488 550 161 

Sponsor 
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Doug, Theo, Neil, David, George, Rob and a young-
ster, Brian Ure, met for a coffee and the usual dis-
cussion- "where are we going today". 
 
Neil would like to check up on a friend at Cardigan 
Village , so he was tour leader. We headed off with a 
nice little convoy up Sturt Street and down the Ave-
nue of Honour. Neil found everything O K, so we 
headed down towards Lismore. 
  
A couple "Pit Stops" along the way and Doug took 
the lead and took us around the back of Lismore and 
passed a magnificent old bluestone shearing shed 
and into Brown's Water Holes (Lismore). 
    
We parked in the main street and we went to find 
somewhere for lunch and found our way into the 
Lismore Hotel. A wood heater made it very cosy and 
a few "drinks" and a $14 meal made for a very en-
joyable lunch. It was Steak and Chips or Steak 
and Mash and you didn't have to push any healthy 
salad or vegies out of the way, 

Red Dog Run − 29th July 
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but it was a lovely tender piece of steak. Another 
drink and more talk, and we went  out into the cold 
and headed home, via Skipton and another stop for 
a good-bye chat. 
 
Neil car ran well with it new Head Casket and Head 
repairs. 
 
We didn't get LOST as we didn't really know where 
we were going, which is a good part of Red Dog 
Runs and great to see an FJ. 2 FEs  an EH ,HD and 
2 HGs cruising  on country roads and the country 
so nice and green.  
 
Hope Brian wasn't too put out having to put up with 
us OLD FARTS for the day! 
 
Rob W.  











JUST HOLDENS Issue 22 GTS SPECIAL & HJ Anniversary – OUT NOW! 

Celebrating 40 years of the HJ Holdens and more… 

> An interview with Leo Pruneau about how the HJ was designed, plus unseen GM-H design drawings of HJ Kingswood and 
Statesman grilles and more. 

PLUS! 

> UNCOVERED! Holden’s secret WB SANDMAN 

> A genuine Bathurst XU-1 

> Two of the best HQ GTS MONAROS you’ll see anywhere: a four door 308 and 350 coupe 

> A mint condition EH WAGON, in the same family for almost 40 years 

> Lots more awesome GM-H archive photos never-before-seen! In the factories: see FC’s, FX’s and Toranas in production, HJ’s 
on the docks awaiting exports and more! 

> A centre-poster of a famous GM-H promotional poster: LJ XU-1 

 
> 100 pages of huge variety. It’s the ONLY magazine for all Holden enthusiasts! In Newsagents Australia-wide and New Zealand 
too! Or buy from JUST HOLDENS with free postage in Australia at www.cargoodies.com.au 













   
Minutes of the march meeting 7/7/2015 
  
Meeting opened: 7:44 
  
Present- 50 members and guests 
  
Apologies- Alan D, Scott D, Anne and David 
Turner, Rebecca A, Pete So, Wayne M, Rob M, 
Graham H. 
  
Guests/ new members– Rob h with a lx Torana. 
  
Minutes of previous meeting read my Megan Dick-
son- moved by Theo,  2nd by,  Wayne 
  
Business arising-  held over to general business 
  
Presidents report- read by Jim H 
  
Correspondence in/out newsletters 
  
Treasurers report read by Doug R- moved by max, 
2nd by rod 
  
General business-  
  
We want suggestions for presentation night  
  
Merchandise: printed t-shirts should be ready by 
the next meeting, polo shirts order form will be go-
ing around.  
  
Club Rooms: fridge in progress  
  
Club Permits scheme/ registration: N/A 
  
State titles :N/A 
  
GM day: website up and running, merchandise is 
coming and there is a GM day meeting next Tues-
day  
 
Run Coordinators report: see newsletter  
  
Bar Report: still there 
  

Technical problems-  
  
Buy/swap/sell/wanted- 4sale, ecotec king,  Jayco 
swan $19000, FJ wheels 1 of item 14 inch F, 13 
inch R, Brett mould. 
Wanted, heater switch for a HR Wayne mean, 
  
Sergeant in arms did his usual rounds  
  
Tonight's raffle winner Brett M  
  
Meeting closed at 8:22 

General  Meeting − Minutes 
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